TEMPLATE
Employee Expectations and the Tobacco-Free Grounds Policy

The 



 has decided to take a leadership role in the community to promote tobacco-free living. We are committed to providing a tobacco-free working environment. It is recognized that tobacco-free environments support healthy role modeling to youth, and have a positive impact upon cessation efforts.

Your role in relation to the new tobacco-free grounds policy:

Abide by the policy:
· To refrain from using tobacco products anywhere on 


 property. This pertains to all offices, parking lots, driveways and grounds, including gardens, lawns, walkways, parking and storage structures.

Support public and partner awareness of the new policy:
As with any new policy it will take some time for our suppliers, contractors, visitors and the public to become aware of the change. Education is the best approach. When you interact with the public you can support this education.

· You can assist in the strategies to make any visitors to 


 aware that the policy is coming by:
· drawing visitors’ attention to the policy.

· advising people who will be coming to the office for deliveries, meetings, etc. of the policy during telephone contacts.

· You can continue with this education once the policy takes effect by:

· distributing information on the new policy and the rationale and support compliance.

· drawing visitors’ attention to the signage that will be posted in the parking lot and at office entrances, and explain the property boundaries include the parking lot, grass and walkway areas (and vehicles on the property).

· continuing to advise any group or individual who will be coming to the office for events, meetings, etc. during telephone contacts.

Respond to public inquiries:
We can all support the public by explaining what the policy is, where the property limits are, and that the policy includes smoking in personal vehicles.

We can also explain the rationale for the policy in simple, clear terms, for example:

· The 

 company cares about the health of its employees and the community and is working to promote healthy behaviours.

· Part of the strategy to prevent and reduce tobacco use, especially for young people in our communities, is to desocialize tobacco use. Increasing more tobacco-free places in our communities helps use to do this.

· The 

 is committed to providing a tobacco-free workplace environment.

If you are not able to answer more specific inquiries from the public, you can direct questions to Human Resources.

Enforcement:

The spirit of this policy is “gentle enforcement”. Signage will be visible and on the grounds and communications will be undertaken to disseminate this information to the public. Again, public education is our best approach and it will take some time before the public is widely aware of our policy. All of our efforts will support awareness and compliance.
If a staff member feels comfortable approaching an individual who is smoking on health unit property, she/he is supported to provide a reminder of the tobacco-free property policy, and request that smoking not occur within property limits. Staff members are not required to approach members of the public directly if they do not feel comfortable doing so. However, if you see repeated violations of the policy, you should report this to your manager.
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